



# Holybourne Village Association

<p><b>5</b></p> <p>5.1</p> <p>5.2</p> <p>5.3</p> <p>5.4</p> <p>5.5</p>	<p><b>Planning and Development Issues in and around Holybourne / Alton</b></p> <p>New Planning Applications - The Priory have asked for planning permission for a vehicle crossover - i.e. vehicle access to London Road from their land.</p> <p>Treloars - GH advised of the latest information, Treloars have submitted proposals with regards to drainage. Drainage and flooding are critical issues and EHDC will be looking at this carefully. It is unlikely to be on the planning list for February, more likely March now.</p> <p>Veolia - Recycling facility - GH has spoken to David Bridgewood who says he is happy to meet with us on February 11th but we haven't had written confirmation of this.</p> <p>New Local Plan - the meeting for district councillors is tomorrow evening. There have been a lot of responses so it is taking longer than expected. GH will be asking about timescales and will report back next meeting.</p> <p>Alton and District Residents' Association - PL has not had another meeting.</p>	
<p><b>6</b></p> <p>6.1</p> <p>6.2</p> <p>6.3</p>	<p><b>Holybourne Events</b></p> <p>Bonfire Night</p> <p>Remembrance</p> <p>Carols by the Tree - big thank you to Carey for inviting us inside the pub. Carey wondered if next year it could be earlier in the week, perhaps a Tuesday, and then the White Hart can cancel diners and keep the bar area free for the carols. A big thank you also to Helen for organising it. £136.20 was collected. The HVA will give £100 to each of the 3 charities - church, village hall and theatre.</p>	<p><b>VK</b></p>
<p><b>7</b></p> <p>7.1</p> <p>7.2</p> <p>7.3</p> <p>7.4</p>	<p><b>Village Communications</b></p> <p>Magazine - copy by end of February.</p> <p>Website - KC has a meeting with Carl Saunders on 31st January and is collecting the blurb and photos from the organisations and facilities in the village.</p> <p>Facebook - nothing much happening.</p> <p>Holybourne Archive Group - still looking for volunteers.</p>	<p><b>KC</b></p>
<p><b>8</b></p> <p>8.1</p> <p>8.2</p> <p>8.3</p> <p>8.4</p> <p>8.5</p>	<p><b>Committee Reports</b></p> <p>Treasurers Report - £9,568.48 in the bank. £300 will be donated as above. DH will speak to Jan about giving her money to feed the ducks. VK will make a payment of £120 for the year.</p> <p>Friends of the Pond - Peter Lowe is happy to take over from NC with DH DH will arrange a meeting. Jan is happy to help out as well and has ideas such as planting bullrushes to help with keeping the water clean.</p> <p>Speed Watch - Mary Chubb has been in contact. She will come to a meeting at some point. GH advised that the town council has bought 3 speed watch systems. They are automated speed watch systems so stats can be gathered as well as noting speeding cars. These systems do not need to be manned. The co-ordinator should contact Tony Souter at the council in order to borrow the system. DH will pass his number to Mary Chubb. DH will also ask Mary if NC passed the details of the speed signage that was spoken about last year.</p> <p>Flood Action Group/Emergency Planning - nothing to report.</p> <p>Church - Ruth and Gordon have sent apologies. Ruth sent a report.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• They are still working on having the diseased lime tree by the gate pollarded or removed.</li> <li>• They have received quotes to have the wall repaired.</li> <li>• Christmas numbers were up.</li> <li>• The event celebrating the new lighting is this coming Sunday. KC to e mail Jill to ask her to put it on the website and VK will put on Facebook.</li> </ul>	<p><b>DH/VK</b></p> <p><b>DH/RL/NC</b></p> <p><b>DH/MC</b></p> <p><b>KC/VK</b></p>

# Holybourne Village Association

<b>9</b>	<b>Any Other Business</b> DH - Household waste - householders need to register cars if they want to use the household waste recycling centre. PL - she is going to the CPM meeting on 22nd. She is going to raise the fact that the street lights go out between 1 and 4 am now. Local parents with teenage children are concerned about the safety of them walking home. Weatherspoons doesn't close until 1am and then kids are walking home in the dark. PL - the railway footbridge is being taken down on 7th March. It is not being demolished but will be taken to storage to be refurbished. PL - gives apologies for next meeting. VK - asked if Extinction Rebellion poster can go up at the shop and village hall advertising a meeting at the Alton community centre. It was agreed that this would be ok.	
<b>10</b>	<b>Close – DONM – Tuesday 11th February 2020</b>	